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November 08, 2011

By John Hoffmann

UGLY HOUSE DEVELOPMENT DIES!  Yes if you remember the ugly house development planned to be built next to the Target Store parking that stir all the debate…it has been withdrawn.  First luxury townhouses priced to between $650,000 and $950,000 was approved. But the developments plans were killed due to the economy.  Next Pulte Homes bought the property and wanted to build houses from $400,000 to $650,000.  That is also dead. 

Three aldermen were vocal about how the homes proposed for the development were not appropriate for the prestigious community of Town and Country.  The 69 houses would be on just 30 acres of land.  Town and Country prides itself on having one-acre residential zoning. 

Tim Welby, Al Gerber and Steve Fons were vocally opposed to the houses.  The drawings showed the houses to be attractive if they were in Ballwin, Chesterfield or St. Charles, but some of our elitist officials thought they were far too ugly to be located in Town and Country, even if they abut the parking lot of Target store.  Of course starting prices beginning at $400,000 apparently also offended Welby, Gerber and Fons.

I have some bad news for these people that think new $400,000 are embarrassing.  Here are a few Town and Country houses on the market for under $400,000:

$260,000              2423 North Ballas Road         

$261,900              2309 North Ballas Road

$349,500              12319 Harflo Lane

$394,000              13 Clayton Hills Lane 

$395,000              1632 Mason Valley Road

It is interesting Zillow, the online real estate price guide, that is usually as much as 10-percent low…estimates Eric Al Gerber’s condo (former apartment behind the stores at Mason Village) to be worth $128,100.  The most recent sales of the apartments turned condos where Gerber lives hits a high of $137,000, with one exception.  Gerber just bought a second unit, this one at 13466 Mason Village Court for a whopping $144,000 this year. 

Is it odd you would think that Gerber, a Liberal Democrat who is the president of  Missouri River Democrats, and campaign staffer for Bryon De Lear a former Libertarian candidate and more recently a Democratic candidate for Congress and state offices, would be all in favor of people getting reasonable housing. He lives an old apartment unit that overlooks the back of stores and a parking lot and is complaining about the inappropriate small homes to be built at Town and Country Crossing. 

Welby the other Ward 2 alderman who in 2009 put his house on the market, trying to move out of Town and Country but was unable to sell it, also thinks reasonably priced housing should be kept out of Town and Country. 

I favor the one acre zoning rules…but the vote to change this piece of property from commercial to less than 1-acre residential lots was passed in 2007. I am against telling someone the price for newly built houses is too low. Frankly I thought this property should have remained zone commercial.     

MAYOR HAVING A TOUGH TIME FINDING LIBERAL DEMOCRATS TO FILL HIS SPECIALLY CREATED COMMISSIONS TO APPEASE THE FEW DEMOCRATS IN TOWN:   Mayor Jon Dalton in the last few years has created new commissions and used one old one to widen his voter base by stocking the commissions with the few liberal Democrats left in town. 

Here are the openings on commissions that Dalton has stuffed with liberals:

Conservation Commission:  4 openings

Public Art Commission:        2 openings

Green Team Commission:    4 openings 

Community Relations Commission 3 openings  

Dalton doesn’t have any problem filling these phony baloney posts from Ward-2 because he can fill it up with people who live on the grounds of Principia.  But finding people to serve on these commissions from Wards 3 and 4 is tough.      

CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFUSION REIGNS!  

Deer:  Alderman Al Gerber was still not happy with the vote to start harvesting deer. At the meeting Al was nodding his head when one member stated she was fearful of shots crossing roads, since portable stands on trucks would be used.  Al did nothing to reduce her fears.  Don Barr tried to tell them that the shots would be downward and that was the reason from the stand on the truck. 

Al refused to mention how cost prohibitive it would be to expect the deer management contractor to come to town and build permanent deer stands. 

 Next someone complained about the danger of ricocheting bullets.  Once again no one, including Gerber, explained how the bullets could not ricochet. The bullets used in the deer sharpshooting are designed to shatter on impact.  This increases the kill power of the bullet and also eliminates ricochets. Either Gerber is totally ignorant of the facts or he simply wants to fan the flames of opposition.

EXCUSE ME BAMBI COULD I SEE SOME IDENTIFICATION:  Commissioner Carl Strasser then began his evening of highly unintentionally but very entertaining statements. 

“Do we have some way to have them address the age of deer. We don’t want to kill young deer,” said Strasser.  This immediately made me think perhaps we could issue ID Cards to the deer to hang from around their necks. 

Strasser did not think it was fair to shoot deer who are six months away from being able to reproduce. Strasser said it was not cost effective to shoot deer that are not reproducing. “Let’s say 10-percent you kill this year are not able to reproduce, you are not being cost effective,” added Strasser. . 

Hello!  If you kill a deer this year, it will not be reproducing next year. Apparently Strasser believes that only deer that are actively reproducing are involved in auto accidents or carry diseased deer ticks. 

LOOK AT ME:  Al Gerber apparently has drunk the Kool-Aide.  He announced at the meeting that he only drivers 25 MPH on Mason Road due to the deer. I try to keep it between 30-35 myself, but is because of all the cell phone using drivers who like to cross the center line.   Al claimed that because he was only doing 25mph he was able to safely stop without hitting a deer that walked into the street. Al is an idiot. 

Even if you are doing 25, if a deer jumps close enough to the front of your car…you are going to hit it.  Of course traffic experts say at higher speeds don’t brake or swerve but speed up if the deer is right in front of you. Swerving increases the chances of you losing control of the car and overturning or going off the road and hitting a fixed object.  Hitting the deer at slower speeds increase the chances of the deer coming through your windshield.  By speeding up you improve the chances of the deer going up to your roof instead of into your windshield.    

Perhaps Ward 2 residents (especially those in Mason Valley) should send Al an email telling him that doing 25 mph is not going to stop you from having a collision with a deer.  Then the same residents need to be sure to vote Gerber out of office in April.  

SIGNS…EVERY WHERE THERE SIGNS:  Gerber and Commission proved to be tax and spend Democratic elitists.  Another topic at the meeting was how the wooden Wildlife Corridor signs were rotting away and needed to be replaced. Anne Nixon reported that wood signs similar to the ones rotting away would cost $1,000 a sign. They need to replace eight signs. 

She added that metal signs with the same logo and reflective qualities would cost $350 a sign. 

A hard plastic sign of the logo in just two colors would cost $478 a sign. 

Finally a high density plastic sign made from polyurethane that would look just like the current wood signs would cost $2,600.     

.  

So here is the breakdown:

Metal signs with the logo affixed… $350 each or $2,800 total.    

Hard Plastic Signs with the logo…$478 each or $3,824 total 

Similar carved Wooden Signs … $1,000 each or $8,000 total

High density polyurethane signs …$2,600 or  $20,800 total.

Now they failed to mention an international deer caution sign which would cost $75 each or $600 for eight. 

THE ELITIST CARL STRASSER:  We mentioned this in a prior newsletter and Carl Strasser did it again.  He said how the residents of Town and Country are special and must show it and one way to show it was with the Wildlife signs. . 

“We are proud where we live. Town and Country is special and that is where we live,” said Strasser in favor the highest dollar replacements signs . 

I always thought I was a St.Lousian who happens to live in Town and Country. However, Strasser thinks by the fact he lives in a big house on Mason Road across from Buckland Hall he is special and better than other people from the greater St. Louis area. 

HALLS OF IVY:  As if the signs were not expensive enough…Mariette Palmer said beds of ivy should be planted at the base of the sign pole.  

LET’S SNEAK THIS IN:  Okay, we are in a recession, we have laid off five employees over the last two years, Strasser came up with a way to sneak this through. “Let’s recommend they buy just four signs of the expensive signs this year and four next year,” said Strasser. 

Now I know that the proposed city budget shows a 0.54% increase in the general fund for 2012, but a 1.78% deficit overall.  Things are tight.  There is a proposal to pave part of Longview Farm Park for more parking spaces. Exactly where does Strasser think they will come up with even $10,400 for four of these signs?    

 The people on this commission, handpicked by Mayor Jon Dalton as a way to build support among the lefties in town, do not have their feet based in reality.   

NEW PARK EMPLOYEE: Anne Nixon told me (reluctantly) that the city replaced Matt Broderick.  Matt had worked at the Shaw’s Nature Reserve and had a background in landscape management and forestry. Matt was gone for a month. Anne did not give me the new employee’s name but said he used to work for Chesterfield Landscaping. 

HOPE THEY SAVE A COUPLE OF TREES:  I couldn’t help but notice on walks at Longview that the park Department once again has not protected a donated “memorial” tree which is showing severe damage from deer rutting. This dogwood is on the east side of the walk going north from the pavilion.  A larger tree further north of the soon to be dead dogwood also is unprotected and shows new deer damage. It is a waste of donations if the city refuses to protect donated trees from deer.      

PREDICTION:  The Rumor Mill has it that Police Chief and City Administrator John Copeland might be pulling the pin by May and taking a retirement.  Copeland, who is over 60, saw his retirement income suddenly improve when the city decided to join the state municipal employee retirement system LAGERS (Local Area Government Employees Retirement System) in 2007. When the city joined, it paid so all employees’ seniority immediately was accepted by LAGERS.     

OFF PROBATION:  The probation term that Tim Welby was on from the Missouri Ethics Commission for failure to file reports and report contributions ends this month. Now if we can just get Tim to put Missouri License Plates on his company car. 

DAD SAYS SHE IS HOT:  A tweet was going around a number of Parkway West students over Halloween weekend…about a Town and Country Aldermen.  Apparently the tweet came from a girl who spent the night with the alderman’s daughter.  It read “Mr. $$$$$ drunk texted &&& (his daughter) that she’s hot   HA OOPS HA”.    

MORE BANKS:  If you live on the south end of T&C, this news from Des Peres might interest you.  There is a plan to tear down the building I the Olympic Oaks Shopping Center that house the Blockbuster store and build another bank, a Fifth Third Bank.  That would make nine banks in less than 2 miles. Who would have thought Des Peres would be a banking center of St. Louis.  It is a sign to me that there are so many rich people living in the 63131zip code that bankers are falling over each other trying to get their money.      

EXTRA NEWSLETTER:  We normally only send out a newsletter after a Board of Alderman meeting, but there was three weeks between meetings, meaning there would have been too much to cover.  We will have another newsletter out in another 10-12 days.  

IT IS ONLY A MATTER OF TIME
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Scientists think that by the year 2700,
teenagers’ right arms will evolve into
a vacuuming appendage.
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